
ST PATRICK COLLEGE EMENE (TERMLY NEWSLETTER) 

DEAR PARENTS/GUARDIAN, 

Compliments of the season. I wish to happily inform you that we have successfully ended 2nd 

term of this academic session. In spite of tension and unbearable hardship from every side, we 

were able to record a smooth productive term. To God be the glory, Amen. 

Traditionally, we have continued to record success stories in our all-round formation. 

1. Our 2022 feast day was celebrated in grand style with the presence of 3 bishops, priests, 

religious and large number of faithful 

2. The long awaited reconstruction of the principal’s office has been completed and 

commissioned.  

3. We celebrated the memory of late Msgr. Ugonna Igboaja by erecting his statue and 

naming the new administrative building after him (MUIMAB). 

4. We celebrated 10 years of uninterrupted publication of our college magazine: THE 

PATRIARCH. 

5. Our academic program is very healthy. The classroom block attached to the new 

administrative block is a model classroom block now housing SS1 students. 

6. Our spiritual activities is unbeatable. More than 200 students received the sacrament of 

confirmation during our feast day celebration. Holy week and Easter liturgical activities 

in the college is now attracting worshippers from outside the college. 

7. Our college portal has been upgraded to more user friendly environment with the 

introduction of POTTO ICT portal. It will serve more useful purpose especially in the area 

of student ID card, result management, messages, payment of school fees and pocket 

money for students etc.  Gradually, both parents, staff and students will easily get used 

to it.  

However, we kindly ask for your continuous support because we are facing a lot of challenging 

times: high cost of food, payment of salaries and payment of loan for the completion of 

Principal’s office complex. We are unrelenting in making sure the current bedbug scourge is 

totally flushed out. Please we need your support. 

 

 

 

 



Fees for 3rd term are outlined below: 

CLASSES FEES AMOUNT 

JS 1 AND 2 

SCHOOL FEES 55,000 

Bedbug treatment 2,000 

TOTAL 57,000 

SS 1 AND 2 

SCHOOL FEES 55,000 

Special remittance 3,000 

Bedbug treatment 2,000 

TOTAL 60,000 

PLEASE NOTE:  

1. Fees must be paid before any student is allowed into the college on resumption day. We 

are resuming on sat May 14th 2022 before 5pm.  

2. The use of (Pixpay) for school fees payment is still allowed.  

3. Be reminded of our college account details: (Umuchinemere bank: 1310201140 or First 

bank: 3057958962 or Ohha bank: 0210200747). Account name is St Patrick College 

Emene 

4. Admission form for JS1 and SS1 is now on sale at the college gate with the sum of two 

thousand naira (₦2,000) 

Requirements for Technical Drawing (for senior science students only) 

1. Drawing board 

2. Good mathematical set 

3. Sets square 

4. French curve, sketch pad and T-square 

THE COLLEGE WILL RESUME FOR 3RD TERM ON SAT MAY 14TH 2022 
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